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The graduation of the 13th batch and commissioning service of the 15th batch of Hyojeong Rang in 

Heavenly Latin America was held on January 26, centered on the FFWPU-Brazil headquarters across the 

Heavenly Latin America continent. Hyojeong Rang is one of the seven-year education courses for Pure 

Waters in the Heavenly Latin America continent, a two-year period of dedication after completing high 

school education to establish a foundation of faith and establish values. 

 

In this service, 15 members of the 13th batch of 

Hyojeong Rang graduated, and the 15th batch 

newly resolved to dedicate themselves was 

commissioned. One of the graduates expressed 

gratitude to the leaders and supporting parents, 

saying, "Through the Hyojeong Rang process, I 

was able to align all habits and daily routines 

with Heaven and train to live according to my 

original mind." A parent representative 

encouraged the graduates, saying, "Thank you 

for growing well as the hope of Heavenly 

Parent and True Parents." After graduation, 

Hyojeong Rang youth either go on to university and follow the CARP course or enter society while 

continuing their faith. 

 

In preparation for the 2025 Blessing Ceremony, education for 2nd generation blessing was conducted 

three times in January (January 11-12, January 21, and January 25-26) centered on the FFWPU-Brazil 

headquarters and online. 

 

 
④Congratulatory performance ⑤Heavenly South America Hyojeong-rang 13th class graduates 

 

Education on True Parents' life course was conducted for two days from January 11, and education on the 

value and significance of the Blessing, 2nd generation identity, and the importance of public life was 

conducted for two days from January 25. Through these two educational programs, 2nd generation 

members resolved to establish their identity correctly and become true blessed families through the 

Blessing. 

 

Additionally, on January 21, an online parent information session was held to explain the 2025 Blessing 

Ceremony and activate preparation for children's blessing. With 144 leaders and parents in attendance, 

they pledged to focus on matching and engagement during the remaining period until the Blessing 

Ceremony. 

 

 
①Brazil FFWPU-President Koichi Sasaki giving 

benediction ②Vice President Samuel Ota Linhares 

giving encouragement ③Hyojeong Academy 

Director Enrique Di Sa giving progress report 


